

**Nathalia Primary School** 

## Nathalia Kids are Friendly Kids

This week's theme is "Saying Sorry"

#### Dates to Remember:

March 8 and 9—Pupil Free Days Spelling Professional learning (Thurs) and NLC Conference (Fri) March 12—Labour Day Public Holiday

**March 23**—Interschool Athletic Sports

March 26—Grade 6 Leadership Conference in Melbourne March 29—End of term 1

April 16—Term 2 begins

#### **School Council Election**

Information regarding the forthcoming School Council Election is attached to this Newsletter. The following school councillors will complete their tenure in March:

Cindy Sheahan, Alana Zammit, Lisa-Ann Moor, Courtney Brown and Kaye Bernhardt and there are two other parents and one education department vacancies.

These councillors' tenure concludes in 2019: Jane Hando, Amy Kopsidas, Philippa Schapper, Aaron Johnson, Diana Baxter and Kath Caldow.

Please consider nominating for School Council at the forthcoming Council election.

#### **Sports Awards**

Chloe and Tom





#### **Mad Cow Mud Run**

Several children from Nathalia Primary School participated in the Mad Cow Mud Run on the weekend and the photos supplied by Gaye Hildebrand are fantastic. The kids had a terrific time and raised money for organ donation awareness.

#### Profession Learning—Pupil Free Days

The staff at Nathalia Primary School will be participating in professional learning activities on March 8 and 9 and children will not be required at school on these days. On the 8th of March all of the teachers will be participating a program on a whole school approach to spelling. This program is currently operating in several schools and has been recommended to us by Tammy the school's speech pathologist.

On the following day, the staff will be attending the Nathalia Learning Community conference in Mulwala. The conference has been organised to cater for the needs of primary and secondary teachers and education support staff. The teaching staff from the four school in Nathalia will be in attendance.

Monday the 12th on March is a public holiday for Labour Day.

#### Students of the Week

"I Beg Your Pardon"

Ivy, Dylan, Kuba, Bailey, Josh and Shakiah (abs)



Phone: 58 662 677 Email: Nathalia.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

Website: nathaliaps.vic.edu.au

#### **Parents Club News**

#### Easter raffle

**The** Raffle tickets for the Easter raffle will be sent home with the children today. Please return these as soon as possible or no later than March 23rd as the raffle will be drawn at assembly on Monday 26<sup>th</sup>.

Parent's Club will be asking families to donate an Easter item to our raffle. Could raffle donations please be at the school by Monday March the 19th.

On the last day of term will be an Easter egg hunt. Parents Club will purchase these egg for the school.

#### Interschool Athletic March 23<sup>rd</sup>

Parent's club will be running a canteen for the day. It will run from 10.30am until 2.00pm We will require helpers from 9.30am through until 2.30pm so please put your name on the roster to help out if you can. Many hands make light work.

Times	Names	Names
9.30-10.30		
10.30-11.30		
11.30-12.30		
12.30-1.30		
1.30-2.30		

#### Menu

Popcorn 50 cent Water bottle \$2

Chip pkt 50 cent Sausage in bread \$1.50

Zooper Dooper 50 cents Hamburger in bread \$3

Choc Wedge \$1 Hamburger with coleslaw/onion \$3.50

Tea, coffee, hot Choc \$1 Assortment of rolls \$5

Fruit juice \$1 Assortment of sandwich \$4

Fruit Salad \$1 Slice \$1

Party pie/sausage rolls \$1 each

Stacey Anderson will organise a water filling station for people to fill up water bottles.

#### Mother's Day Stall

Parents club will shortly order gifts for the mother's day stall to be held in May.

Thanks,

Lisa-Ann







# PIANO POETRY & PIZZA NIGHT

## Wednesday 14th March, 6pm - 8pm

It's here again - your opportunity to have a play of the piano, read a poem or just come along for a night out and some great entertainment!

Book early and put your name down to play the piano or read a poem. Tickets available at the G.R.A.I.N. Store or online at: https://www.trybooking.com/358514

Pizza will be available for \$5 a slice on the night. Gluten free available

The G.R.A.I.N. Store Bar will be open. Come and enjoy a night of fabulous food and entertainment of the people, for the people and by the people.

### \$5 members \$10 non members

# G.R.A.I.N. STORE

24 Blake Street, Nathalia www.thegrainstore.org | info@thegrainstore.org open Thursday, Friday & Saturday | 11am-4pm





